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PROPOSED CHANGE OF AUDITORS 
 

The Board announces that HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng will retire as the auditors of the Company with 
effect from the conclusion of the AGM and the Board proposes to appoint HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng 
Limited as the auditors of the Company, subject to the approval of the Shareholders at the AGM. 

 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of TeleEye Holdings Limited (the “Company”) announces that HLB 
Hodgson Impey Cheng will retire as auditors of the Company with effect from the conclusion of the forthcoming 
annual general meeting of the Company to be held on 9 November 2012 (the “AGM”).  
 
In March 2012, the practice of HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng was reorganized as HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng 
Limited. The Board considers that it is in the interests of the Company and the shareholders of the Company (the 
“Shareholders”) as a whole if the auditors can continue to serve the Company. Therefore, a resolution for the 
appointment of HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng Limited as the auditors of the Company for the subsequent year will 
be proposed for the approval by Shareholders at the AGM. 
 
HLB Hodgson Impey Cheng has confirmed that there are no matters in connection with its retirement that need to 
be brought to the attention of the Shareholders. The Board also confirms that there are no circumstances in respect 
of the proposed change of auditors that need to be brought to the attention of the Shareholders.  
 
A circular containing, among other things, information in relation to the proposed change of auditors and a notice 
to convene the AGM was dispatched to the Shareholders. 
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Hong Kong, 3 October 2012 
 



As at the date hereof, the Executive Directors are Prof. Chan Chok Ki (Chairman of the Company), Dr. Ma Chi 
Kit and Mr. Ho Ka Ho; the Non-Executive Director is Dr. Chan Cheung Fat; and the Independent Non-Executive 
Directors are Mr. Yu Hon To, David, Prof. Siu Wan Chi and Prof. Ching Pak Chung. 
 

This announcement, for which the Directors collectively and individually accept full responsibility, includes 
particulars given in compliance with the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Growth Enterprise 
Market of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited for the purpose of giving information with regard to the 
Company. The Directors, having made all reasonable enquiries, confirm that, to the best of their knowledge and 
belief the information contained in this announcement is accurate and complete in all material respects and not 
misleading or deceptive and there are no other matters the omission of which would make any statement herein or 
this announcement misleading. 
 
This announcement will remain on the “Latest Company Announcements” page of the GEM website at 
www.hkgem.com for at least seven days from the date of its posting and on the website of the Company at 
www.teleeye.com.hk . 

 


